## First Lutheran Church CONTACT SUMMARY May 18, 2021

The Congregation Council met on the evening of May 18, 2021 and the highlights of that meeting are as follows:

- The Council is reading and discussing each chapter of the book, <u>Becoming a Hybrid Church</u>. This time we discussed the chapter which described the changes that faced churches in planning and sharing their music and worship during the time of the pandemic through various types of media.
- Pastor and Carla have completed the Synod Report and established our member count at 345 members. Of the total membership, approximately 200 are "active".
- A fairly lengthy discussion centered on the condition of our facility. It is hoped that we can establish a "Task Force" to complete an assessment of our building condition and needs. This will be discussed in detail at the upcoming Communication Meeting on May 23, 2021 following Worship.
- Time and Talents will be discussed and distributed at the Communication Meeting. For those not in attendance, their forms will be mailed along with the quarterly financial statements.
- Pastor is taking two weeks of vacation in June. Council will not meet in June, but the Executive Committee will meet during the month of June.
- Vacation Bible School July 11, 2021 through July 15, 2021 at First Lutheran Church.
- The Communication meeting on Sunday will contain a variety of subjects for discussion including the establishment of a Task Force for a Building Assessment. the Worship and Music programs, and the plans for a celebration of our 150th anniversary on April 10, 2022.
- Annual Picnic August 1, 2021